[image: image1.png]The Washington Dental Service Foundation is a private, for profit (v. non-profit)
corporation. Its main offices are located in Seattle. It is thus beyond the jurisdiction of a city
of Bellingham ordinance. The basic rule is that the electorate (acting legislatively) is limited
to the geographical area of the city. Generally, legislative enactments apply only to persons
or entities within the territory over which the enacting legislature exercises jurisdiction.

1 Sutherland Statutory Construction #2.02. Thus even though the ordinance states that the
grant "shall" be provided, it is probably unenforceable. This also conflicts with the language
of the initiative which mandates fluoridation with no mention that the mandate is contingent
on receipt of private funds.

The foundation, according to its website, requires all potential grant recipients to
complete a nine-page application which must be submitted to the foundation by either April 1
or October 1 for consideration. If (in the foundation's discretion) an application is approved,
the applicant must sign a grant agreement presumably dictating the terms on which the grant
money may be used.

A law may be enacted to take effect or go into operation upon the happening ofa
future event (e.g., on its approval by a mayor or in the case of an improvement ordinance, on
deposit with the city treasurer of a specified sum). However, as stated in 5 McQuillin,
Municipal Corporations #15.41, "...provisions of an ordinance which condition its
effectiveness on subsequent execution of a contract with private parties as to matters within
the police power of the city may invalidate the ordinance." Clearly the city of Bellingham has
the police power to provide and regulate a system of water supply (RCW 35.22.280[14]).
The Washington Dental Service Foundation is a private party, over which the city also has no
apparent jurisdiction.

Furthermore, the initiative in its preamble grossly underestimates the revenue
necessary to pay for the yearly costs of operating the fluoride delivery system which will
likely be around $140,000 based on the City of Lakewood Water District analysis]. The
initiative attempts to minimize the revenue-generating requirement and pass the task to the
City Council.

A portion of the funds raised for the capital outlay by the initiative are from a
discretionary private grant. The requirement of Charter Sect. 10.03 that "provision be
specifically made therein for new or additional sources of revenue" to pay for "a new activity
or purpose" is not met by a source (Washington Dental Service Foundation) over which the
city has no jurisdiction or enforcement capability. Typically, an initiative would also give
the voter a choice of whether they wished to impose an additional utility charge to pay for the
additional services.

An initiative ordinance may only relate to the City's legislative, as distinguished from its
administrative, powers.

! The only comparable neutral cost estimate I have found to date for water fluoridation has been from the City
of Lakewood Water District in Washington, a city of approximately 60,000. Lakewood made this cost
estimation in December of 2004 before rejecting the proposal to fluoride their water supply.





